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Another Year, Another Success! 

    S I T R E P 
June 2013 

194 League Members and Cadet Instructors attended this 

yearôs Army Cadet League Annual General Meeting and 

Training Seminar; making it another thrilling and successful 

year!  The event was held on April 5th and 6th at the Hilton 

Suites in Markham and the theme was Past, Present and  

Future Cadets. 

 

Eight different 

workshops were 

held on a variety of  

topics by fantastic 

and dedicated  

facilitators. Work-

shop facilitators were 

as follows: Maj. Tim 

McKee, Capt. Cory 

Lohnes, Roberta 

Shaw, Melissa 

Schenk, MWO Taylor Hope, LCol. J. A. MacMillan, Judi Lus-

combe, Marian MacDonald and Alan Nanders. 

 

The members enjoyed a banquet the Saturday evening with guest 

speaker, James Fischer who articulately and charmingly chroni-

cled his life as a  past Cadet.  Also, Karen Wiggins (League Mem-

ber of the Year); Capt. Preikchas, 

Sueann Primeau and Judi Lus-

combe were recipients of awards 

for their outstanding dedication to 

the League. 2799 RCACC Aurora 

won the Top Large Support Com-

mittee of the Year award (accepted 

by Sharon Gillam) and 2814 

RCACC Hamilton won Top Small 

Support Committee of the Year award (accepted by Donna Puddu). 

 

The Cadet Pipes and Drum from 9 RCACC London provided the 

entertainment for the banquet; followed by an Elvis impersonator at 

the end of the night.  

Above: Katie Campion Volunteering at the 

AGM raffle table; Below: Karen Wiggins 

receiving her award presented by Don 

McCumber at the AGM banquet 



AGM Fever! 
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ñ...Iôve never been 

outside of Canada 

and I think itôd be a 

great experience to 

see all the monuments 

and the Vimy Ridge 

memorial and see 

what itôs all about.ò 

Sgt. David Comeau, 17, 

receives an award from 

Don McCumber, president 

of the Army Cadet League 

of Canada (ON) in recogni-

tion of his extended effort 

in the sale of Vimy Ridge 

Pins for the Currie Project.  

Cadet Wins a Nine Day Trip to France 

    S  I  T  R  E  P  

 

 

Hard work and dedication paid off for 17 year old Sgt. David Comeau 

who won a free nine-day trip to Vimy, France through the Army Cadet 

League (ON) Vimy Memorial Project.   Sgt. Comeau, who is a Cadet 

with 21 RCACC Cambridge has been participating in the project; 

which aims to construct a statue of General Sir Arthur Currie in his 

hometown of Strathroy, ON.  

 

Sir Arthur Currie was instrumental at Vimy Ridge as he commanded 

the Canadian troops during the Battle.  Participation in the project by 

the Army Cadets seemed fit as the Army Cadet League has been in-

volved in commemorating the Battle of Vimy Ridge since 2010.  The 

League also felt it was a great initiative to recognize Currie for his great sacrifices and 

efforts. 

 

ñWhen I actually read into the project and seeing how there was little to no recognition 

for General Arthur Currie, I ...wanted him to be rememberedéso I went out of my way 

to raise money for the [Sir Arthur Currie] [F]oundation,ò said Comeau. 

 

Every Army Cadet Corps all over Ontario had the opportunity to participate in the Sir 

Arthur Currie project.  In partnership with the Vimy Foundation; 

20, 000 Vimy Ridge Anniversary pins were provided to be sold 

to raise funds towards the project.   Not to mention, one dollar 

from each pin distributed went back to the Army Cadet Corps. 

 

The Army Cadet League of Canada (ON) and the Vimy Founda-

tion also decided to reward the top two Cadets who sold more 

than 250 pins with a trip to France!  This included visits to Vimy 

Ridge, the Passchendaele memorial and last post ceremony, 

Ypres, the Somme 1916 museum, Notre Dame Cathedral in Paris 

and some other attractions in Paris.  With an incentive like that, 

Sgt. Comeau became even more motivated and made  

tremendous efforts, which resulted in him selling over 900 pins!   

 

 ñAt first, it was just the trip to Vimy, France.  Iôve never been  

outside of Canada and I think itôd be a great experience to see all 

the monuments and the Vimy Ridge memorial, and see what itôs 

all about,ò said an enthusiastic Comeau. 

 

Comeau was also presented with a certificate on March 25th; in 

recognition for his extended efforts toward the project. 



Sweet Victory for a Cadet from  

Sir Arthur Currieôs Hometown 
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Submitted By: Capt. McCoy 

A/Commanding Officer, 11 RCACC 

 

 

On Tuesday, March 5th at 8:30 pm; Don McCumber, 

President of the Army Cadet League of Canada (ON), 

presented Cpl. Ciaran Dodds with a Certificate in rec-

ognition of his contribution and efforts in the Army 

Cadet Leagueôs Vimy Memorial Project.  Corporal 

Ciaran Dodds, an Army Cadet with 11 RCACC 

Strathroy sold over 600 Vimy pins in the last few  

 

 

 

months; which had enabled him to win a free one 

week trip to Vimy, France!  Courtesy of the Vimy 

Foundation and the Army Cadet League of Can-

ada (ON), Ciaran left for Vimy, France on April 

5th along with Cadet Sgt. Comeau.  A cheque for 

$20,000.00 raised was presented to the Sir Arthur 

Currie Memorial Project on April 13th at the Great 

War Forum.  Gen. Currieôs homestead is located 

near Strathroy, making this win even more re-

warding for Ciaran.  Excellent job Cadet  Dodds! 

 

 Cadet Ciaran was presented with a camera 

from the Corps for his trip to Vimy  

Cpl. Dodds presented with Certificate of 

Appreciation for his efforts  

with sale of Vimy Pins 

On April  20th at the Army Cadet National Annual General Meeting, Ontarioôs Executive 

Director, Marian MacDonald received the 

Canadian Forces Commendation from the 

Chief of Defence Staff Gen. T. J. Lawson, 

CMM, CD for her 15 years of dedicated ser-

vice to the Army Cadet League programme.  

The commendation is in appreciation of the meritorious manner in 

which she, as a member of the Army Cadet League of Canada, 

contributed to the betterment of the Canadian Cadet organization 

through her loyal service to the Royal Canadian Army Cadets.  

Congratulations Marian and keep up the good work! We are very 

proud of you. 

A Pleasant Surprise for Marian! 


